
Kent Site Council Minutes 

November 6, 2018 

Attendees: 

Administration: Grant Althouse, Lisa Sandberg, Jeff DeBoi, Jenny Walsh, Lisa Bridges, Myra            
Anderson, Mr. Gotti 

Parents: Lindsay Wilson, Elizabeth Estes, Lindsay Tonderys, Kristi Burlingame, Renato Beltran 

Students: Ben Resnick, Rori Anderson, Ellie Kemos, Zach Baumgarten 

Collective Impact Community Service 

Volunteer parents form steering committee.  Coordinate with M. Stevens and R Jelen. 

Each grade level has a steering committee of parents who will help facilitate what the students                
plan. Kickoff would be at an assembly where it would be explained to the whole student body.                 
Participation is voluntary. 

Survey is sent to all students where they can vote on what nonprofits to support and what events                  
to do. Together We Can website can be used to compile CS hours and collective impact.  

Principal Update​ – Grant Althouse: 

Had large scale emergency drill at school this past month. 

Got great feedback from community members and teachers. 

Had fall principal chat. Talked about sustaining balance. Responded to parents questions about             
staying centered. 

Mr. Martinez named Marin County Music Educator of the Year. 

Halloween was fantastic.  

Teens in Transition happening for 8​th​ grade now. 

Flag football team is undefeated.  Mr. Gotti is the coach.  Is 6​th​ through 8​th​ grade blended. 

Basketball and volleyball sign ups are open now. 

We have 2 Spelling Bee finalists which is exciting. 

Lunch clubs are up and running on campus, including new chess club. 



Back 50 Update​ – Grant Althouse 

Reviewed most recent drawings of Back 50. 

Mr. Gotti was part of planning. Have pickle ball and basketball courts. Four square is also                
embedded on pickle ball courts.  Also have trees and green spaces as well. 

Proposed visual green wall between Back 50 and Grant Grover building. 

Can possibly move tether ball over by black top and gym. 

Planned to be executed this summer. 

PTA and Kick involved in building Back 50 and mural wall is planned. Discussed possibility of                
children and community being involved in development of that and project benefitting kik and              
community.  

May come visit site council Dec 4 with landscape architect. May invite representative from              
McCarthy Builders building Marin Hospital to discuss possible assistance as well. 

Finance Committee Meeting​ – K Burlingame 

Discussed Back 50 and funds going there. 

Reported on revenues. 

1.1M Kick 

68K Fund a Need 

41K PTA 

3% raise for teachers. 

Property tax growth 5.38%. 

Access to Student Broadcast​: 

Discussed parent access to student broadcast.  Discussed parents wanting access. 

Could link it through Principal newsletter possibly.  Mr. Althouse will look at that. 

Next meeting in December. 


